
The CAT Survey has launched! Last Sunday you should have received an email with a link to the CAT
Survey. This multiple choice survey should take about thirty minutes to complete, but it must be done in
one sitting. If you need any help with the online version, or need to use a paper survey, make an
appointment at the church office so that someone may assist you. The information gathered in both the
CAT survey and the Listening Sessions will help will help the Search Committee better understand the
viewpoints of our church family as we move forward in the search process. Follow the progress of the CAT
survey on the thermometer located at the back of the sanctuary! If you have any questions, please reach out
to Kim Page at kppage1960@gmail.com or (904)415-3243. Thank you for your willingness to participate in
this important step in the life of our church. 

Vestry Voice: Complete the CAT Survey

KEY NEWS
Sunday, April 13, 2025

7:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite 1
8:15 a.m. Breakfast

9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite 2
10:00 a.m. Coffee Hour

11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite 2
4:00 p.m. Middle School EYC

5:00 p.m. EYC Shared Meal
5:30 p.m. High School EYC

6:45 p.m. Youth Leadership Team Meeting

Monday, April 14
6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer

Tuesday, April 15
7:45 a.m. Men's Bible Study

10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting
3:00 p.m. St. Peter’s Crafters

6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer

Wednesday, April 16
7:45 a.m. High School Breakfast

10:30 a.m. Forgiveness: the Heart of God Class
4:00 p.m. Children’s Choir School

6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer
7:00 p.m. Adult Choir Practice

Thursday, April 17
10:00 a.m. Centering Prayer

6:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Service
w/ Foot Washing

Overnight Prayer Vigil Begins

Friday, April 18
Overnight Prayer Vigil Ends

11:30 a.m. Stations of the Cross
12:00 p.m. Good Friday Liturgy

Saturday, April 19
8:00 p.m. The Great Vigil of Easter w/ Baptism

ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH
801 ATLANTIC AVENUE

FERNANDINA BEACH, FL 32034
904-261-4293

WWW.STPETERSPARISH.ORG

Healing Starts Here: What if healing the planet starts with your fork? 
Wednesday, April 23 at 5:00 p.m. Deborah Garrard of be(e) well serve well will be teaching the Nourish
class followed by a delicious plant-strong meal provided by Cafe Karibo at 6:00 p.m. This class explores the
question, "What if healing the planet starts with your fork?" and the impact conscious eating can have on the
environment and your health. This study is based, in part, on the work of Sophie Egan in her book, How to
be a Conscious Eater, Making Food Choices that are Good for You, Others, and the Planet. Join us for this
class and learn about eating as a spiritual practice. If you plan to attend dinner, please register at
stpetersparish.org/nourish by 4:00 p.m. the Monday prior to class. 

Nourish: Wednesday Night

Adult Inquirers Class
The final pilgrimage dinner is open for registration! This dinner is on April 24, hosted by Melanie Grimley,
and features two chefs, Chef Brian & Chef Roberto. These dinners support the 2025 student pilgrims going
to Greece this summer, and you will meet some of them at this meal as they help serve. There are 16 seats
available for $150 each, and always fill up fast so be sure to contact Jacob Davis ASAP to reserve your seat.

Sign up for the Last Spring Pilgrimage Dinner!

St. Peter's partners with community partners, including the Interfaith Dinner Network (IDN) at Hope
House. We serve meals to people in need two Fridays per month as part of IDN, and we need your support!
Volunteers are always welcome, but we need someone to take over as the ministry liaison at Hope House. If
you are passionate about serving the hungry, connecting volunteers, and coordinating meals, please contact
Ken Saitow at seniorwarden@stpetersparish.org to learn more.

Hope House Liaison Needed

Beginning Sunday, May 4 at 4:00 p.m.
in Burns Hall, Fr. Doug will be leading a

series of Inquirer’s classes for adults. This
series will serve as confirmation

preparation for adults, but all adults are
invited to attend. There will be four

sessions, each lasting about an hour. Once
the group is formed, adjustments to the

day and time are possible in order to best
serve those attending. Please contact

Rachel Davis via email to register.

All parishioners, parents, and students are welcome to help park cars and raise funds for EYC during Shrimp
Festival weekend, May 2-4. This fundraiser supports all of the EYC programs for the year. Families are
encouraged to sign up together and middle school students are required to work with a parent or guardian.
Thank you for your support! Use the link  www.stpetersparish.org/shrimpfest to volunteer.

Shrimp Fest Parking to Support the Youth

Calling all students and parents! In case you haven’t heard, the church is conducting a parish wide survey to
understand the needs of our congregation. Student feedback is very important in this process! The online
survey is only open to those 16 and older but we’re hosting an open house for students and their parents on
Tuesday, April 22 from 6:00 - 7:15 p.m. in the Wood Youth Center. Students under 16 will be asked survey
questions verbally. Students 16 and older and parents may come take the digital survey in person and join for
a FREE dinner! Please email Jacob, jdavis@stpetersparish.org to register.

Student & Parent Survey

Easter Sunday is April 20! We will have a 6:30 a.m. Sunrise Service in the cemetery,  7:30 a.m. Easter
Breakfast, and Holy Eucharist at 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., and 11:30 a.m. in the church. For more information,
please visit stpetersparish.org/lent.

Easter Sunday
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BIRTHDAYS

Sunday, April 13
Marjorie Donovan

Jackson Hillman
Hailey Powell

Monday, April 14
Laura Lee Skillman

Tuesday, April 15
Walter Sturges

Al Todd

Wednesday, April 16
Joan Baine
Klee Hall

Thursday, April 17
Elizabeth Burnet

Kathy Connor
Tristan Peevy

SERVERS AT LITURGY

7:30 AM 
Eucharistic Minister - Ronnie Burrell

Lectors - Barbara Cadwell, Nancy Carpenter, Francis Flood,
Linda Lentjes, Nancy Padfield, Ilona Preliou, Chip Wood

Ushers - Nancy & Jim Carpenter
Intercessor - Barbara Cadwell

Greeter - TBD
Vestry Person of the Service - Kevin Green

9:00 AM
Acolytes - Red Team

Eucharistic Minister - Melissa Bryant, Tony Perez
Lectors - Leigh Coulter Beal, Michael Broussard, Shannon

Brown, Pam Fox, Jean Frank, Melanie Grimley, Diane
LoCastro, Liz McCall, Bennett Pappas, Dan Roach,

Joanne Roach, John Train, Trey Warren
Intercessor - Liz McCall

Ushers - Cathy & Fred Eichmann
Greeters - Dawn & John Hillman

Children’s Chapel - Rachel McElwee,
Katy Schewee-Blair

Vestry Person of the Service - Beth Thornton
Videographer - David Beal

11:00 AM
Eucharistic Ministers - Kathy McLean, Bob White

Lectors - Jill Baker, Jordan Barlow, Brian Douglas, Kathleen
Douglas, Sharon Elliot, Troy Flanagan, Emily Haas

 Joan Kratz, Lisa Saitow, Martin Wilson, Chad Wykle
Intercessor - Claudia Booth

Ushers - Danny Ferreria, David Payne
Greeter - Jayne Jeney

Vestry Person of the Service - Ken Saitow

Altar Guild Team 4
Breakfast Team 6

Bread Baker - Mary Beth Brown
Coffee Hour - Ann & John Bybee

Connect Ambassador - Mary Cone

PARISH PRAYER LIST

David MacFawn, Jennifer Belanger, Diane LoCastro,
Patsy Killian, the Deeb family, Terrell, Mike, Rodney

James Blue, Kathy Maurer, Myra McDaniel, Jay
Layman, Barbara Davis, Janet Dickman, Cheryl Smith

LONG-TERM PRAYER LIST

Lachlan Tharp, Barb A., Tyler Vines, Keith, Carra Lee
Taylor, Pete Booth, Bob Sullivan, Danielle Pendleton
White, Barbara Davis, Marty Flanagan, Sally Evans,
Eleanor Hawkinson, Lillie Mae Isaac, Diane Britton,

Tammy Stephenson, Paul Gnucci, Holton Keith, Aaron
Warnke, Rachel, Shelly Wilson, Billy Gass, Carol
Bentley, Ronda Lloyd, Nettie Moniz, Eve Jones,

Monica, Danny, Andy Arcuri, Frank Wankowski, Marie
Wankowski, Bert Way, Jodie Varner, Caitlin, Charles,

David Chamberlain, Jason Powell, Cheri Lang, Joe
Murdoch, Heather Broussard, Ervin Watts, Steve

Kennard, Thomas Mallory, Mary Dashiell, Margaret
Williams, Ingrid, Lauren Barry, Rose Montgomery,

Cheryl White, Denise Glynn, and Lilly Minotto

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED

To submit or update a prayer request,
please contact the parish office.

CLERGY & STAFF

The Rev. Doug Hodsdon, Interim Rector, dhodsdon@stpetersparish.org
The Rev. Rachel McElwee, Priest Associate & Children’s Ministry Coordinator,

rmcelwee@stpetersparish.org
The Rev. Deacon Annette Sines, Director of Pastoral Care, asines@stpetersparish.org

Jacob Davis, Director of Youth Ministry, jdavis@stpetersparish.org
Rachel Davis, Director Communications & Adult Formation, rdavis@stpetersparish.org

Sarah Flint, Creation Care Fellow, sflint@stpetersparish.org
Patty Lanier, Parish Administrator, planier@stpetersparish.org

Timothy McKee, Director of Music Ministries, tmckee@stpetersparish.org
Jonathan Phillips, Sexton, jphillips@stpetersparish.org

Lee Watanabe, Financial Administrator, lwatanabe@stpetersparish.org

VESTRY

Class of 2025: Leigh Coulter Beal, Rob Hicks,
Ken Saitow, Sr. Warden, seniorwarden@stpetersparish.org, Beth Thornton

Class of 2026: Annette Bell, Kevin Green, Diane LoCastro, Tracy Smythe
Class of 2027: Jim Carpenter, Jr. Warden, Jayne Jeney, Laura Lee Skillman, Diane Woodside

Tresurer: Connie McDaniel

ST. PETER’S CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

Contact: foundation@stpetersparish.org
Trustees: Peter Black, Chairperson, Forrest Foxworth, Vice Chairperson,

Ken McDaniel, Treasurer, Julie Bennett, Francis Flood, Pam Fox,
Kim Hicks, Ginger Mock, Jeff Rogers, Lisa Saitow

Ex-Officio Members: The Rev. Doug Hodsdon, Interim Rector,
Bert Jenkins, Trustee Emeritus, Ken Saitow, Sr. Warden

BIRTHDAYS (cont.)

Friday, April 18
Addie Bishop

Evelyn Payson

Saturday, April 19
Julie Ballard
Nolan Davis

Melody Poteat
Olivia Young

ANNIVERSARIES

Tuesday, April 15
Mary Lynn & Jerry Torchia

Pam & Joe Palmer

Thursday, April 17
Kimberly & Rob Hard

Camp Weed is looking for brief written and recorded video testimonials from youth and
adults! Camp Weed is producing a promotional video and you might be featured. Check

out our digital Key News to learn more and submit your testimonial.

Camp Weed Needs Your Testimonial

Brick by Brick returns Sunday, April 27 at 10:15 a.m. (after the 9:00 a.m. service) in the
Children's Chapel. This program explores the Bible through building with Legos. While

the program is for pre-K through 2nd grade, older children are welcome to attend!

Brick by Brick Returns April 27
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